
 

 

 
 
 

 
The meeting was called to order around 7:31 PM, by Liz Baker 
 
There were 36 members in attendance constituting a quorum for the purposes of voting. We 
welcomed 7 new visitors.  
 

Secretary’s Report: July and August 

1st motion: Dave Maloney; 2nd Glenn Mayer.  The minutes were unanimously approved.   
 

Treasurer’s Report  
Motion to Postpone Vote due to “Unknown” Charge  
1st motion: Joe O’Connell; 2nd Glenn Mayer.  The Report was unanimously approved.   

 
Committee Reports: 
 Public Outreach/Education:   
 Thurmont Days begin in July. 
 

Scientific:   
Nothing to Report 
  
Bylaws:   
Nothing to Report. 
 
Newsletter:   
Last issues of the year will be in December 

 
MSBA Report:  
Discussion on new MSBA FCBA Representative  
 
Club Hive Report: 
Nothing to Report 
 

New/Old Business: 
Short course begins this months, at Walkerville United Methodist Church,  Vote on $500 
Donation to Church for use of Facilites for Short Course,  1st Motion, Mike Turell,  2nd Motion, 
Todd Carpenter – Motion was approved 
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Bee Discussions 
Mike Turell presentation on Wax Glands.  
 
 
The meeting ended with door prizes and was officially adjourned at 8:45 PM.   

 
The next meeting will be on 2/1 at 7:30 pm at the USDA Professional Development 

Center at 69 Thomas Johnson Drive. 


